RHINEBECK CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

June 28, 2011

Regular Meeting


MEMBERS PRESENT:


DEIRDRE BURNS







ELISSA CASCIO







LAURIE RICH







DEAN VALLAS







KAREN HATTER (arr. 7:37 pm)
MEMBERS ABSENT:


PAUL SLAYTON

MARK FLEISCHHAUER

OTHERS PRESENT:
JOSEPH PHELAN, TOM BURNELL, ED DAVENPORT, STEVE BOUCHER, DEBRA PEMSTEIN, DIANE KANTAROS, MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
1.0 Call to Order

Vice President Burns called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm.
2.0  
Approval of Minutes

2.1
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to approve the minutes of the June 14, 2011 Regular Meeting *

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas); 0 NAY; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 ABSTAIN
MOTION CARRIED

3.0
Public Comment

Dr. Lou Kantaros addressed the Board regarding concerns expressed at the prior meeting about the effects of the 2% tax cap. He called the Board members’ attention to the commitment by the lacrosse community to raise the funds to support a lacrosse team so the 2% cap would not have an effect. Also, he had spoken to Mr. Boucher to confirm that no effect on baseball is anticipated since not that many students who participated in the lacrosse intramurals were baseball players and not that many participants in the Youth Lacrosse program think they would play once they enter High School. The lacrosse players truly enjoy the sport and want to be involved in it. Dr. Kantaros thanked Roan Gideon for forming the Friends of Rhinebeck Lacrosse to raise money to support the program.

[Mrs. Hatter arrived as the Public Comment session began.]
Jim Murphy spoke to the Board in support of lacrosse as a club sport. His son is in the youth program. There are 80 players in the Youth League, demonstrating evidence of the level of interest in the sport. Lacrosse offers the students an opportunity to be exposed to teamwork and develop a positive outlook on life. He stated that the District would not lose any money since the Club would provide funding, so there is no risk to the District. He urged the Board to consider the program which he characterized as the wave of the future.

Scott Bergin, whose son will be a senior in the next school year, played lacrosse in Hyde Park, but since attending Rhinebeck High School has not played. If there was a lacrosse club team, he would be able to play again. He does not currently participate in a spring sport. He urged the Board to consider adding lacrosse since it does not present a risk to the taxpayers. He also urged the Board to consider adding a club swim team, which also would not pose a risk to the District. The female swimmers, including his daughter, want to compete and want to go to States.
Glenn Every, who has two sons not attending Rhinebeck schools, has an older son who graduated and would have wished an opportunity to play lacrosse. Mr. Every said that there is a lot of interest in the sport, but right now those who want to play have to travel around to find chances to play. There does not seem to be an immediate tax burden and there is now an opportunity to try the program out. 
Roan Gideon spoke to the Board on behalf of Margery Calvin, who could not be present this evening, and who provided a letter to be read. Mrs. Calvin’s son is entering 7th Grade and is enthusiastic about lacrosse. She has found that lacrosse promotes good sportsmanship and that it is now sanctioned as a championship sport in 25 states. Since it would be starting as a club sport, it would promote a sense of ownership in the students.

Christine Livesey addressed the Board to speak for the moms of the interested players. Her son began playing lacrosse two years ago and was really excited to have something to play in the Spring. She urged the Board to vote yes.

Brad Bieler related to the Board that he has helped Dr. Kantaros develop Northern Dutchess Youth Lacrosse and believes there is a tidal wave of youth anxious to play, as is his own son.
Tom Cassata offered the Board his perspective as Athletic Director in Red Hook, commending the Board for taking up the matter. As Athletic Director, he sees students who are now attending state schools and are playing lacrosse. As entry into state schools becomes more competitive, participation in lacrosse offers another opportunity for students for entry to state schools. He also has a son who is asking every day how it is going in getting lacrosse set in Rhinebeck. 
Gavin Curran, who said that he is an educator in the Arlington District, observed that the more programs there are for students, the richer the experience they have and the more they can get out of life. He urged the Board to think about this opportunity.

4.0   
Reports and Discussion

4.1  
Donation-Funded Interscholastic Athletic Teams
Mr. Burnell reviewed for the Board members the updated expense projections for a lacrosse program, explaining that he had fine-tuned Mr. Boucher’s calculations. Some items need clarification: what items among the equipment needs would the district supply or the players supply. Apparently, the players have much of their own equipment and much of it does not require replacement for several years. In lacrosse, do the teams have team colors and would the League allow mixed-color equipment? If not, does this create additional cost? How many players are needed to carry a team? Is there a maximum? A brief discussion followed with input from Mr. Boucher. There is only a maximum in state competition. 
A discussion followed among the Board members and Mr. Burnell about the size of the team and effects on participation in other sports. Girls swimming was not investigated at this time since it was agreed there was too little time to have a team established for the Fall so there was more urgency for lacrosse. It was determined that the status as a club sport determines who the team plays, while if it is an interscholastic sport, the team can go to States. 
Mr. Phelan noted that the District currently has two club sports that are not recognized by the NYS Public High School Athletic organization: crew and cheerleading, but the District made a commitment that club sports would be treated in every way as interscholastic sports. Thus, the District hires a coach who has the credentials, including the necessary coursework  and first aid training, and makes sure that the equipment used meets safety guidelines. 
Mr. Burnell added that if someone wants to play a club sport, doesn’t have the equipment and can’t afford it, there must be equipment available for them. 

Mr. Phelan also clarified that it would be the District that hires the coach and it would be up to the judgment of the Athletic Director as to whether equipment is in acceptable condition or must be replaced. It’s the Athletic Director’s call to make sure that the players have the safest environment in which to play.
Further discussion followed about the size of the team, numbers of uniforms available, use of selection classification, and the coach’s discretion for cutting the roster.

Consensus was expressed among the Board members about the benefit of adding another activity and that it appeared clear that the fundraising effort for a lacrosse club team was well organized so that there would be no financial burden on the District. The need to clarify that there could not be a pay-to-play arrangement was identified. It was stated that a booster organization could charge a fee for membership, but that any student who wanted to play would have to be able to play without feeling embarrassed if his parents weren’t interested in participating and/or couldn’t afford the booster club fee. Participation must be equitable. There may be a need for financial support by a booster organization for a considerable length of time. 
After further discussion, it was determined that Mr. Burnell will research the circumstances around which crew was added as a club sport.  The administrators will determine what steps would be needed to satisfy any possible SED requirements; how the terms, specifically relating to no “pay to play”, would have to be codified; and whether the District can permit a system of “self-transportation” for travel for a girls swim team should one be established. These issues will be reviewed and a motion included on the Agenda for the July 12 meeting for further discussion and an up or down vote by the Board.

4.2  
Board Committee Reports*
Policy:  Mrs. Cascio reported that the Committee discussed whether a policy was needed to cover the situation of funding extracurricular or sports programs through donations. While there is a policy, and guidelines are available through the building principals, a handbook could be helpful so that everyone is on the same page. A broader discussion may be needed on whether the Board wants to think about communicating to the community that the District accepts tax-deductible donations for athletics or other programs. The discussion could be held in the context of goal-setting, with the Board making a commitment to all kinds of funding. The Board also discussed the staff acceptable use policy for computers and other technology. Although there is a document, it is not a policy. Regarding a policy on treatment of concussion, the District already has a protocol outlining the way these situations are handled, which was developed in conjunction with the school district’s physician. The Board could, perhaps, put current practice into policy and then amend as the state guidelines become available. The Committee also discussed Regulations for the Bullying and Harassment policy. The scope of training for sexual harassment has been expanded to include details of what is expected in instances of bullying and harassment. The policy and its Regulations will be amended to comply with the terms of the Dignity for All Students legislation when guidelines from the State Education department are made available. The Committee discussed a plan for the Superintendent to develop regulations in support of our District’s Bullying and Harassment Policy.
Facilities: Ms. Rich reported that the Committee met on June 20 and discussed Project Lead the Way and Gateway to Technology. Demolition of the current tech room is underway. District and BOCES staff are doing the work, rather than securing outside contractor services, to save money. The RSF is investigating the possibility of a grant from Assemblyman Cahill’s office to cover some of the work. Summer facilities work is beginning. Given the Fairground’s offer of the use of a portable generator in case of emergencies, a review is being conducted of what is needed for the hook up and which campus would be best for the location. The effect of the budget cap on facilities work was discussed. Apparently, debt service does not appear to be under the cap so repairs could be funded on a referendum basis. Among items that may need attention would be the HS kitchen, windows, curtain walls at CLS, asphalt replacement, and track modernization. 

Finance: Mr. Vallas reported that the Committee reviewed a few resolutions dealing with transport contracts for the upcoming year which the Committee supports because these would be extensions of the current contracts. The District will have to determine if it is desirable to go for an RFP for the 2012-2013 school year. The Committee reviewed a NYSSBA analysis of the effects of the 2% tax cap, noting that it does not have a sunset provision. Capital projects are exempt from the cap. The State is requiring that preliminary budgets be presented to the Comptroller and others by April. The District will have to hold the Budget Workshop approximately 6 – 8 weeks earlier than usual. Mr. Burnell is proposing to close a couple of duplicate and useless bank accounts and the Committee supports this. The school lunch program was reviewed and the deficit was found to be significantly lower than in past years. Mr. Burnell is preparing a proposal to increase the price of meals and is waiting for information from a point-of-sale company to develop a proposal for such an operation here. Mrs. Hauptmann has been in contact with the CIA, which is putting together information for local school districts on enhancing breakfast and lunch. The Committee also discussed a proposed building use fee structure which Mr. Burnell will bring to the Board for a vote in the Summer. 
Discussion followed about the change in the transportation mandate permitting school districts to determine transportation needs based on actual ridership and whether there was a sense of when to approach parents about this option or to continue to have seats available for all students all the time. Mr. Phelan noted that the issue has to include a discussion of how to handle emergency dismissals. The District could survey the parents and find that it could be possible to eliminate one or more bus runs. However, it would also have to be determined the extent to which this would lengthen bus rides and then how long would be too long? It is not a change that can be done in the coming year, but it could possibly be introduced gradually over the course of a few years.
4.3  
Board Goals - 2010-11 Review and 2011-12 Development* 
Ms. Burns asked for comment about the materials on the Board Goals that were included in the packet, noting herself that she believes that the Board did a lot in terms of advocacy. She observed that Board members spent considerable time with the elected officials but is not sure that these officials did anything in terms of what the Board members advocated for. Ms. Burns characterized the current situation as public education being blamed for fiscal problems at the state level and believes that Mrs. Cascio’s participation in the DC School Boards Association is helping to
do the important work of getting that message out to the boarder community 

Mrs. Hatter believes that the Board continues to do well with improvements to school climate and the attention given to the wishes and needs expressed by Roan Gideon and the parents who came to speak before the Board goes along with the state of school climate.
Mr. Vallas stated he was very impressed at the last CDEP meeting at how many of the teachers on the Committee voiced support for the initiatives related to 21st Century Teaching and Learning, including LEGO Robotics, Eco-Initiative and possible Madagascar project, despite some who are reticent to see these projects move forward. Mr. Vallas believes that the District has made a positive step forward in this direction, and he encouraged the Board and the administrators to continue to look for other groups with which to partner. He expressed great enthusiasm for seeing the new Tech room when it is ready.
Ms. Rich believes that the Board continues to move forward on all three multi-year goals, but noted that discussion will be needed as to which will be carried over.

Ms. Burns agreed with Mr. Vallas about progress on the Goal for 21st Century Teaching and Learning, but believes that the Board could improve on its awareness of the practice of teaching and how to determine if what the Board does improves the practice of teaching. The Board has yet to discuss the developmental assets survey or the key results of the survey on what students think about safety and a connection to the larger community. The goal concerning school climate is always a work in progress. The Rhinebeck Respect program is doing well. Ms. Burns asked if her colleagues wished to discuss Goals at this point.
Ms. Rich indicated a preference for waiting for Dr. Kantaros to join the discussion. 

Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to take a brief recess at 9:05 pm to change the videotape.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

Vice President Burns returned the meeting to order at 9:08 pm.

Continuing on the discussion regarding Board Goals, Mr. Phelan noted that the discussion can be carried over to the meeting on July 12th.

Motion by Rich, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to suspend the rules at 9:10 pm to honor their colleague, Dean Vallas.

Prior to the vote, Vice President Burns spoke to recognize Mr. Vallas for his service to this community for many years, having become involved in school district matters at the time of the failed referendum. Vice President Burns also commented on the enormous amount of time involved in his service, not just at the regular Board meetings but also all the other meetings that arose. She praised Mr. Vallas’ important, thoughtful and creative approaches to the different issues and the way he challenged his colleagues to think differently and test the waters. Vice President Burns also praised Mr. Vallas’ long involvement with the CDEP and his success in bringing about the long-discussed and now realized community foundation. 
Mr. Vallas was presented with a certificate from the Dutchess County School Board Association, in honor of his unselfish service, and a plaque from the Rhinebeck School District in appreciation for his commitment to student success in our schools. 

Mr. Vallas thanked the District and spoke about how much he had learned from Mr. Phelan, Mr. Burnell, Mrs. Cannelli, and the school principals over the years in seeing how the public school system works from the inside. He referred to an earlier comment by Mrs. Hatter about how difficult change can be, but urged his colleagues to embrace change and focus on ways that change can make things better for the children in the District. He also encouraged the Board to find ways to make the process even more transparent than it already is, mentioning in particular the improvement in the District’s website. Finally, Mr. Vallas recognized his spouse, Debra Pemstein, and thanked her for her support, noting that if it were not for her, he would not have been able to serve.
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
Vice President Burns recalled the meeting to order at 9:40 pm.

5.0
Comments 
5.1
Good News

Mr. Phelan commented on the great call by Dr. Davenport in deciding to hold graduation ceremonies outside.

Dr. Davenport thanked Mr. Tieder and his staff for their efforts in readying both the outside grounds and the Auditorium for the graduation ceremonies so that the decision could be held off to the last moment.


5.2
Old Business


None

5.3
Public Comment

Dr. Diane Kantaros commented on the possibility of establishing a wish list for donations as a fantastic idea. She believes that one roadblock for fundraising is not having specific items out there. She also noted that, regarding a policy on concussions, if the state guidelines are not available in a reasonable time, there are plenty of items available from the medical community. Regarding the kitchen, she suggested that a dishwasher would be an item to pursue for fundraising given how much might be saved in the cost of trays and dishes.
5.4
Other



None
6.0
Action Items

6.1 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the following consent items:
6.1.1 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the CSE and CPSE recommendations.*
6.1.2 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to declare the attached item as surplus for disposal. (See attached.)*

6.1.3 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the Treasurer’s Reports (General Fund, May 2011).*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.2
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of the 2011-12 CSE/CPSE Committee Chairs, CSE/CPSE Parent Members, and CSE/CPSE Subcommittee Members. (See attached.)*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED    

6.3 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board vote to approve the appointment of team leaders and advisors for Bulkeley Middle School the 2011-12 school year. (See attached list.)*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.4 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of department chairs and advisors for Rhinebeck  High School the 2011-12 school year. (See attached list.)*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.5 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the appointment of grade level chairs for Chancellor Livingston Elementary School for the 2011-12 school year. (See attached list.)*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.6  
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve Mentors for the 2011-12 school year. (See attached)*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.7 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve Summer 2011 curriculum, special education, clerical, and administrative work.  (See attached.)*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.8  
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve AP United States History as a new course to be offered in the 2011-12 school year.* 
Prior to the vote, Dr. Davenport clarified that this course would replace the US History Honors course.
Also prior to the vote, Mr. Phelan directed the Board members’ attention to Item 6.8.2 which was included in the materials distributed at the beginning of the meeting, specifying the addition of a Special Education course in literacy.

Motion by Rich, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to amend Item 6.8 to include approval of the Literacy course as described in Item 6.8.2.        
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
VOTE ON ITEM 6.8 AS AMENDED: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 
0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.9  
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the 2011-12 course enrollment waivers. (See attached.)*

Mr. Phelan directed the Board members’ attention to materials in the Board packet, noting that the items that appear shaded on the list require a waiver because enrollment is less than 12. In the list is Latin 3, however, the one student requesting this course scored better than 85 on the Latin Regents exam so he will get credit for Latin 3 and the course does not have to be provided. The course on Improvisation is being taught on a voluntary basis.
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.10 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to accept a grant award from the Dutchess County Arts Council in the amount of $1,844.50 for the Bulkeley Middle School Social Studies Department, in support of “Playing YOUR ROLE in History,” submitted by Henry Frischknecht.*
Prior to the vote Mr. Vallas thanked the Arts Council for its support of this program and Mr. Frischknecht for taking the initiative to explore this enriching activity.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.11 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to adopt the following resolution:
WHEREAS the Board of Education awarded transportation contracts on March 22, 2005 for Home-to-School transportation to Durham School Services, LP, extended through August 31, 2012, and 
WHEREAS the District and the Contractor, Durham School Services, LP, mutually agree to extend the contract for the 2011-12 school year, adjusted 2.9% as per the May consumer price index as per State Education Department transportation contract regulations.
Description

       2010-11 Rates
       2011-12 Rates
   

      28/30 Passenger Bus
           $281.22

$289.38


      66 Passenger Bus   
           $289.20

$297.59
BE IT RESOLVED that, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education extend the contract with Durham School Services, LP for Home-To-School transportation as per the attached proposal, and that the President of the Board of Education be authorized to execute these extension contracts when they are drawn up.*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.12
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to adopt the following resolution:
WHEREAS the Board of Education awarded transportation contracts on January 14, 2005 for Special transportation to DeFile Transportation, Inc., extended through August 31, 2010, and 

WHEREAS the District and the Contractor, DeFile Transportation, Inc. mutually agree to extend the contract for the 2011-12 school year, adjusted 2.9% as per the May consumer price index as per State Education Department transportation contract regulations.

Description

       2010-11 Rate
       2011-12 Rate
      Van


$145.99                      $150.22
BE IT RESOLVED that, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education extend the contract with DeFile Transportation, Inc. for Special transportation for the 2011-12 school year, and that the President of the Board of Education be authorized to execute this extension contract when it is drawn up.*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.13 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to adopt the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, that the Board of Education hereby approves the contract with Dutchess County BOCES for the acquisition of computer/technology hardware, software, and related equipment through a three-year installment purchase agreement (IPA) commencing in the 2011-12 school year with a maximum total principal cost of $110,000; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Rhinebeck Central School District will pay Dutchess County BOCES through its regular monthly billing cycle over the three-year period to commence during the 2011-12 school year.*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.14     Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to abolish the position of Home Economics teacher and to create the position of Family & Consumer Sciences teacher, effective immediately.
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.15 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the two-year probationary appointment of Alyce Dolce to the position of Family & Consumer Sciences teacher, assigned to Rhinebeck High School and Bulkeley Middle School, effective September 1, 2011, in the tenure area of Home Economics (General), at a salary of Step 2 MA+6 ($57,471), in accordance with the RTA Salary Schedule for 2010-2011.*
Prior to the reading of the Motion, Mr. Phelan corrected a typo, indicating that this is a two-year, rather than a three-year probationary appointment. Vice President Burns read the Motion as corrected.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.16  
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of Fawn Johnson as a .8 FTE Art teacher, assigned to Chancellor Livingston Elementary School, at the pleasure of the Board of Education, at a salary of Step 1 BA ($49,900, pro-rated at $39,920) in accordance with the RTA Salary Schedule for 2010-11, effective September 1, 2011.*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED
6.17  
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of David Jutton as a .4 FTE Physical Education teacher, assigned to Bulkeley Middle School, at the pleasure of the Board of Education, at a salary of Step 1 BA ($49,900, pro-rated at $19,960) in accordance with the RTA Salary Schedule for 2010-11, effective September 1, 2011.*

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 1 NAY (Cascio); 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN 

MOTION CARRIED


6.18 
Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the Fall coaching staff for the 2011-12 school year:
Boys Soccer:

Varsity
Justin Wiesenthal

$4,381




JV

TBA



$2,736




Modified
TBA



$2,231

Girls Soccer:

Varsity
Matt Grande


$4,381




JV

Marc Burg


$2,736




Modified
TBA



$2,231
Girls Volleyball:
Varsity
Bill Doyle


$3,491




JV

TBA


 
$2,482
Modified
Jennifer McCracken

$2,231


Cross Country:
Varsity
Jason Grady


$3,354





Modified
Stephanie Baird

$2,135

Golf:


Varsity
Ted Salter


$2,722


Field Hockey:

Varsity
Linda Krausz


$4,381




JV

Bobbie Bie


$2,547




Modified
TBA



$2,079
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN




MOTION CARRIED
7.0 
Executive Session

Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to move into executive session at 9:55 pm for the purpose of discussion of collective negotiations pursuant to Article 14 of the Civil Service Law.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN



MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to return to Regular Session at 11:05 pm.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to appoint Joseph Phelan as Clerk Pro Tempore.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

8.0
Adjournment

Motion by Vallas, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to adjourn at 11:06 pm.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Rich, Vallas, Hatter); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Todisco

District Clerk

Joseph Phelan

Clerk Pro Tempore


